

April 18, 2025

Eric Hernandez, Manager Certificate of Need Program Department of Health P.O. Box 47853 Olympia, WA 98504-7852

Via email: eric.hernandez@doh.wa.gov; cn@doh.wa.gov

Dear Mr. Hernandez:

Prosser Public Hospital District #1, d/b/a Prosser Memorial Health (PMH), submits this letter of intent to amend CN #1943, which approved the replacement and relocation of our replacement hospital. The amendment is due to a change in the cost of the project.

Pursuant to both WAC 246-310-080 and WAC 246-310-100, the following information is provided:

1. A description of the services proposed:

CN#1943 approved the relocation and replacement of our existing hospital. The construction of the new hospital is now complete, and the new hospital opened February 1st, 2025. An amendment is required because the final capital costs exceeded 12% the originally approved amount.

2. The estimated cost of the proposed project:

The final capital cost for the hospital replacement project is \$98,775,629.

3. Description of the Service Area:

There is no change to the service area, which was, and continues to be the boundaries of the Prosser Public Hospital District #1.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

rand,

Sincerely,

Craig J. Marks

CEO, Prosser Memorial Health